
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 
September 15, 1926. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
session at 7:30 o'clock, P.M. Those present and answering to roll 
call were: Councilmen Logsden, Bear, Fairley, Meders, Moslander, 
Ellison and Bell; City Manager Thompson, City Attorney Hinman and 
City Clerk Bliss; President Bell presiding. 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
The following petition was presented and read by the Clerk: 
 

Grand Junction Colorado 
 
September, 13th, 1926 
 
To the Hon. Mayor and City Council of Grand Junction, 
 
We the undersigned property owners, in the vicinity of seventh 
street, and Ute ave, do hereby petition your honorable body, 
against the issuance of a permit or licence for the erection or 
building of a building or yard for the purpose of wrecking or 
junking of cars, on the lots on seventh street, between Colorado 
and Ute Ave in the City of Grand Junction. 
 
;comment; 

Series of handwritten signatures 
;\com; 
 
Moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Bear, that the 
request of D. L. Cook for permission to construct a frame 
building and fence for the purpose of wrecking and sale of parts 
of used automobiles be denied and vote taken as follows: Fairley, 
yes; Meders, yes; Bear, yes; Moslander, yes; Ellison, yes; 
Logsden, yes; Bell, yes. Motion carried. 
 
The City Clerk reported there had been no bills filed against 
Orman Construction Company for combined Sewer District No. 4. 
Moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Logsden, that 
a warrant be drawn in favor of Orman Construction Co., for 

$2,565.96, in settlement of Contractors' estimate No. 6 (Final), 
on Combined Sewer District No. 4. Vote taken on roll call as 
follows: Fairley, yes; Meders, yes; Bear, yes; Moslander, yes; 
Logsden, yes; Ellison, yes; Bell, yes. Motion carried. 
 
Ordinance No. 404, which had been advertised in the Daily 
Sentinel in its regular issue of August 12, was called up for 
final passage by motion regularly made by Councilman Bear, 
seconded by Councilman Meders, and unanimously passed, and was 
read by the City Clerk. 
 



Moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Bear, that 

Ordinance No. 404, concerning the Salary of the City Auditor, be 
passed and adopted. Vote was taken on roll call, as follows: 
Fairley, yes; Meders, yes; Bear, yes; Moslander, yes; Ellison, 
yes; Logsden, yes; Bell, yes. Motion carried. 
 
Petition of remonstrance against paving Chipeta Avenue from First 
Street to Seventh Street, signed by J. S. Mauzy, Sam Cardman, W. 
H. Penberthy, and others, was presented and read by the Clerk. 
 
Moved by Councilman Ellison and seconded by Councilman Meders, 
that the Petition be filed, for the purpose of checking. Motion 
carried. 
 
Bids for paving proposed Paving District No. 17 were presented 

and read by the Clerk. 
 
The bid of the Strange-Maguire Paving Company was $65,592.83 for 
crushed rock base with black base and Warrenite Bithulithic top, 
and $65,703.87 for six inch concrete paving. The bid of 
Winterburn & Lumsden was $67,125.29 for crushed rock base, with 
black base and Warrenite Bithulithic top and $66,166.90 for six 
inch concrete paving. 
 
Moved by Councilman Moslander and seconded by Councilman Meders 
that the bid of The Strange-Maguire Paving Company, using crushed 
rock base, black base, and Warrenite Bithulithic top be accepted 
subject to the creation of all or any part of Paving District No. 
17, and subject to the approval of the bonds. Vote was taken on 

roll call, as follows: Fairley, yes; Meders, yes; Bear, yes; 
Moslander, yes; Logsden, yes; Ellison, yes; Bell, yes. All the 
Councilmen present voting yes, the President declared the motion 
carried. 
 
A proposed traffic ordinance was presented and read; Dr. Reed, 
Dr. Peterson, Dr. Bull and Dr. Sickenberger appeared before the 
Council in person and protested against limiting their privilege 
of a special parking space between the hours of 9 o'clock A. M. 
and 5 o'clock P. M. After considerable discussion and due 
consideration of the difference provisions of the proposed 
traffic ordinance, a motion was made by Councilman Meders and 
seconded by Councilman Bear, that the Traffic Ordinance be passed 
as an Emergency Ordinance, numbered Ordinance No. 405, and 

adopted as read, and that it be published once in The Daily 
Sentinel and that it go into effect from and after publication. 
Vote was taken on roll call as follows: Fairley, yes; Meders, 
yes; Bear, yes; Logsden, yes; Ellison, yes; Moslander, yes; Bell, 
yes; The President declared the motion carried. 
 
Moved by Councilman Moslander and seconded by Councilman Ellison, 
that City Manager Thompson be instructed to attend the National 
Convention of City Managers, at Colorado Springs, Sept. 21, 22, 
and 23, at the expense of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado. 
Vote was taken on roll call as follows: Fairley, yes; Meders, 



yes; Bear, yes; Moslander, yes; Logsden, yes; Ellison, yes; Bell, 

yes. Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Councilman Moslander and seconded by Councilman Bear, 
that the session of the Council be adjourned to Friday, September 
17, 1926, at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ C.P. Bliss 
City Clerk 


